
 

FILMING NOTICE  
 

October 6th, 2025 
 
 

Dear Neighbours of Minaty Bay (27154 Sea to Sky Highway),          
 
Please be advised that the TV series Fire Country will be filming at Minaty Bay on 
Friday, October 10th and Tuesday, October 14th to Friday, October 17th. 
 
Below is an outline (with approximate times) of our filming activities: 
 
Monday, October 6th to Thursday, October 9th  
7:00am to 7:00pm 

• A reduced crew will be at working Minaty Bay to prepare for filming.  

• There will be security daily and overnight to watch our gear. 
 
Friday, October 10th and Tuesday, October 14th to Friday, October 17th  
5:00am to 10:00pm (daily) 

• All filming will take place on private property at Minaty Bay. 

• All our scenes are daylight dependant.  

• There will be special effects fire, atmospheric smoke and stunts during our filming days. 

• There will be a member of the fire department on site during our filming days. 

• We will not be impeding the highway in anyway with lights or special effects smoke. 

• There will be use of an unmanned air vehicle (drone).  

• There will be no work over the weekend.  

• There will be security watching our gear and sets for the duration while we are on the 
property. 

 
Monday, October 20th 

7:00am to 7:00pm 

• A reduced crew will be at the location for post-film clean up. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to work in your neighbourhood and will do our best to minimize our 
impact on your daily routine. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at our 
production office at 604-453-4800. While we are filming in the area, please contact the Assistant 
Location Manager, Lucas Chenell who will be on set and can be reached at 1-418-997-5204. For 
information on aviation regulations, please contact Transport Canada at 1-800-305-2059 or visit their 
website at https://tc.canada.ca/en/aviation/drone-safety. General inquiries regarding filming in the 
Squamish-Lillooet Regional District at 604-894-6371 and at info@slrd.bc.ca or through Creative BC 
at 604-736-7997. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Scott Walden 

https://tc.canada.ca/en/aviation/drone-safety

